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“ How	To	Automate	And	Optimize	Your	Irrigation	”	
 

Justin Rohner  

Marjory:	 Hello	and	welcome	to	the	Home	Grown	Food	Summit.	This	is	Marjory	
Wildcraft,	your	host.	This	summit	is	brought	to	you	by	the	Grow	
Network,	which	is	the	premiere	community	of	people	who	are	
growing	our	own	food	and	making	our	own	medicine.	Over	and	over	
again	I	get	questions	about	irrigation	systems.	Our	next	presenter,	
Justin	Rohner,	is	giving	us	a	module	out	of	his	full-length	training	
course	just	on	that,	on	irrigation	systems.	

	 Justin	has	been	helping	people	around	the	world	grow	their	own	
healthy	fresh	foods	at	home	for	more	than	25	years.	He	is	the	
founder	of	Agriscaping	Technologies,	which	brings	together	the	best	
of	ornamental	landscaping	and	productive	agriculture.	So,	he	can	
show	you	how	to	turn	your	yard	into	something	that's	absolutely	
beautiful	and	delicious.	

	 Justin	was	named	one	of	Arizona's	Top	35	Entrepreneurs	under	35	by	
The	Republic	and	AZCentral.com	for	his	work	in	improving	local	
healthy	food	and	access	and	sustainability.	Back	when	Justin	was	
much	younger,	in	his	late	20s,	he	had	a	major	health	crisis,	which	
caused	him	to	have	a	major	lifestyle	shift,	which	directly	led	him	to	
growing	his	own	health	from	the	ground	up.	So,	he	is	a	believer	in	
good	food	equals	good	health.	It's	very,	very	simple.	If	you've	got	a	
backyard,	you	can	do	it.	

	 Justin	is	going	to	show	us	some	different	irrigation	systems.	He	lives	
in	Arizona.	Believe	me,	in	Arizona	you	know	about	irrigation.	Watch	
this	presentation	by	Justin.	

Justin:	 Hi.	Welcome	to	Agriscaping	402,	How	to	Automate	and	Optimize	
Your	Irrigation	System.	I'm	Justin	Rohner	from	agriscaping.com,and	
let's	dive	into	the	coursework.	There's	a	whole	lot	that	I'm	going	to	
try	to	cover	for	you	today	and	get	as	much	in	as	we	can.	Here's	the	
main	parts	that	we're	going	to	be	talking	about,	how	we	grow	here	at	
Agriscaping	so	you	can	see	the	different	aspects	and	different	ways	in	
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which	we	grow,	so	you	can	see	the	breadth	of	understanding	we	
have	in	this	industry	of	growing	food	in	local	scenarios.		

	 Producing	more	with	less.	We'd	like	to	be	able	to	share	with	you	on	
how	to	do	that	and	optimize	that	watering	system,	because	here	in	
the	Phoenix	area,	where	we're	at,	everything	that	we	grow	needs	to	
have	an	automated	irrigation	system	in	order	to	be	most	effective.	
Now	depending	on	where	you're	at,	we've	got	certified	pros	around	
the	country	and	that	continues	to	grow.	You	have	different	watering	
needs	and	different	watering	requirements.	The	question	comes	in,	
what	is	the	best	method	for	doing	your	irrigation?	We're	going	to	
assess	that	as	well	as	your	watering	needs,	teach	you	a	few	different	
steps	on	how	to	identify	exactly	what	you're	going	to	need	for	your	
location	in	order	to	optimize	your	watering	system.	We'll	show	you	
the	top	three	watering	systems	for	the	best	results	related	to	what	
you	do	in	your	assessment.	

	 Irrigation	design.	We're	going	to	give	you	the	four	keys	to	success,	
because	there	are	specific	steps	in	the	process	that	you'll	want	to	
cover	to	ensure	that	you're	taking	everything	into	consideration	for	
your	site.	Also	give	you	some	installation	tips	and	tricks,	show	you	
how	to	get	more	for	less	as	well	with	top	materials	at	the	best	prices.	
We'll	show	you	some	little	things	that	we've	found	on	a	commercial	
basis	that	you	might	be	able	to	find	better	options	and	other	options	
and	that	you're	not	going	commercial	ag.	Now	you're	going	kind	of	
more	private	farm	format.	We'll	show	you	a	couple	of	things	that	
we've	found	as	tricks.	

	 How	long	should	I	water?	That's	one	of	the	biggest	questions	we	get,	
and	to	teach	you	a	little	bit	about	system	scheduling	and	
maintenance,	how	to	set	that	up.	Then	we'll	show	you	some	next	
steps	as	well	as	more	access	to	both	more	content	from	Agriscaping	
as	well	as	more	tools	and	resources	to	help	you	grow	amazingly	well.		

	 A	little	bit	of	background.	We	at	Agriscaping	bring	together	the	best	
of	ornamental	landscaping	with	the	best	of	productive	agriculture	in	
any	location.	These	are	the	types	of	projects	that	we	worked	with	
over	the	many	years	that	we've	worked	in	this	industry.	We	
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understand	the	farm	setting,	we	understand	the	hyper	ornamental,	
and	we	understand	the	true	agriscape,	the	integration	of	the	two.			

	 We'd	like	to	help	you	have	your	beautiful	garden	and	eat	it	too,	and	
to	do	that	with	the	least	amount	of	work,	and	if	you	have	a	small	
space,	you're	going	to	have	to	optimize	your	efficiency	of	your	
watering	system	more	than	most.	Perhaps	it's	just	adding	a	beautiful	
bed	where	you	can	grow	some	stuff	in.	Maybe	it's	growing	in	pots.	
Maybe	it's	growing	vertical.	Maybe	it's	growing	on	living	walls,	
hydroponic	systems,	aquaponic	systems,	rain	gutter	systems.	All	of	
these	need	a	specific	type	of	watering	system,	especially	if	you're	
doing	mounding	like	we're	showing	here.	Getting	optimal	watering	
for	a	mound	can	be	quite	difficult.		

	 Now	we	produce	for	the	local	community	here	with	Agriscaping,	and	
we	combine	with	companies	like	Utopian	Harvest	that	help	us	sell	
the	produce	to	the	local	food	economy.	This	is	an	example	of	actually	
one	of	our	agricsapes	here	in	Scottsdale,	Arizona,	and	some	of	the	
production	that	we	were	selling	actually	just	last	week.	You	can	see	
this	is	one	of	the	sites,	a	very	urban	environment,	but	the	watering	
needs	are	very	specific	and	also	very	controlled.	Lot	of	municipal	
water	sources	is	what	we're	using	in	this	particular	site.	You	can	see	
how	high	density	we	can	get	in	our	planting	methods	when	a	
watering	system	is	dialed	in	correctly.	We	get	a	lot	more	production	
per	square	foot,	and	we	can	cycle	all	by	hand	rather	than	needing	
massive	farm	equipment.	Here's	another	angle,	just	looking	at	the	
same	beds	in	that	area	there.	You	see	a	bunch	of	sweet	potatoes	and	
other	things	we	have	there.		

	 Let's	dive	a	little	deeper	into	how	to	automate	and	optimize	your	
irrigation	system.	It's	these	four	components	we're	going	to	major	
get	into	is	assessing,	designing,	installing,	and	then	maintaining	your	
system.		

	 Number	one,	water	assessment.	Let's	dive	into	that	one.	Number	
one,	assessing	your	needs.	There's	three	major	watering	zones	that	
you	want	to	take	into	consideration.	You've	got	your	growing	beds,	
which	are	annuals	that'll	have	the	highest	rotation	of	plants.	These	
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are	the	things	that	are	truly	just	seasonal.	This	is	your	seasonal	stuff.	
It'll	rotate	regularly.	You	might	have	multiple	seasons	here	in	the	
Phoenix	area.	We	can	get	up	to	five	seasons	per	square	foot.	
Perennials	are	things	that	are	going	to	be	in	the	ground	year	round.	
These	are	a	lot	of	your	herbs	and	things	that'll	regrow.	Maybe	they're	
a	biannual	type	thing,	though.	They'll	grow	or	it's	like	asparagus.	
Asparagus	is	one	that	would	be	a	perennial.	It's	a	permanent	plant	in	
that	space.		

	 Then	the	third	category	is	your	trees,	your	fruit-bearing	trees,	things	
of	that	nature.	The	exceptions	to	these	would	be	bananas.	They're	
not	actually	trees.	We	consider	them	just	like	we	would	as	a	growing	
bed,	but	they're	a	perennial	in	a	sense,	but	their	rotation	or	their	
timeline	for	how	often	they	need	watering	is	more	like	your	annuals.		

	 Then	succulents,	aloes,	cactuses,	and	stuff	like	that,	they're	in	a	
category	all	in	their	own.	They	shouldn't	need	any	additional	
watering.	In	some	cases,	if	you	have	a	lot	of	water	in	your	area,	it's	
going	to	need	such	good	drainage	that	no	water	will	be	left	standing	
for	these	particular	plants.	You	got	to	be	careful	with	that.	They	have	
minimal	watering	requirements,	and	so	they	might	not	need	any	
water	except	to	pull	the	water	away.		

	 Assessing	the	needs.	These	three	major	watering	zones,	four	if	you	
include	grass,	also	include	the	three	ideal	watering	systems.	Now	
from	our	experience,	in	order	to	produce	the	most	and	with	the	least	
amount	of	effort	long	term,	our	growing	beds	are	going	to	actually	be	
spray	irrigated	similar	to	how	grass	would	be,	because	we	only	need	
the	water	down	between	four	and	12	inches.	We	only	need	to	spray.	
Spray	watering	is	the	best	because	it	leaves	all	the	soil	inside	of	that	
bed.		

	 Let's	just	take,	for	instance,	if	we	got	an	area	that	we	want	to	water,	
if	we	have	our	popup	sprayers	in	the	corners,	then	we	can	spray	
water	that	entire	space	and	the	irrigation	system	is	subterranean	and	
out	of	any	way	of	any	shovel	that	we	might	be	using	in	that	area.	
We're	not	going	to	end	up	punching	or	puncturing	any	line.	When	we	
come	back	in,	we	can	till	that	space	and	it's	not	going	to	cause	any	
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issues.	There's	no	water	lines	in	between	that,	no	drip	irrigation,	no	
spaghetti	lines	all	over	the	place.	We	don't	have	to	worry	about	a	lot	
of	that	mess	when	we're	growing	in	a	grow	bed.		

	 Now	we	will	talk	about	a	few	other	ways	of	watering	in	those	same	
types	of	beds	that	are	also	very	effective,	but	from	our	experience,	
spray	irrigation	is	the	best,	provided	that	you	can	put	a	type	of	filter	
on	that	can	filter	out	your	chlorine.	Now	if	you	can	get	rid	of	that	
chlorine	and	some	of	the	other	chemicals	that	are	in	your	municipal	
source,	if	you	have	chlorine	in	your	water	source,	then	you	want	to	
make	sure	that	you	get	that	filtered	out	before	you	use	any	of	those	
spray	methods.		

	 Now	number	two	is	perennials.	We	like	to	use	drip	irrigation.	It's	very	
specific.	We	can	have	our	little	plant	growing	there,	and	then	that	
plant	will	then	have	the	specific	drip	line	attached	to	it	or	even	a	drip	
loop	that	can	be	around	it	attached	to	our	water	line.	Then	it	can	drip	
irrigate	and	deep	water	very	evenly	down	to	the	root	zone	for	each	
of	those.		

	 Trees,	ideally	we	like	to	use	flood	irrigation.	We	want	to	be	able	to	
flood	this	entire	root	zone	so	that	the	water	percolates	everywhere,	
not	just	one	single	point.	We	want	it	everywhere	so	that	the	roots	
have	maximum	effective	growth	rate.	We	want	them	to	grow	as	
deep	and	as	far	out	as	it	can,	and	nothing	does	it	better	than	flood	
irrigation.	Now	if	flood	irrigation	is	not	available	to	you,	we	
understand	that	we	can	do	other	things.	We	can	actually	do	drip	
irrigation,	bring	multiple	emitters	around	a	perimeter,	and	we'll	talk	
about	that	in	a	little	bit,	too.	Exceptions,	again,	bananas.	They	can	
actually	be	watered	in	pretty	much	every	one	of	these	conditions,	
and	succulents	only	drip,	if	necessary,	or	just	use	your	ambient	water	
from	rain.		

	 Number	two,	identifying	available	sources.	There's	a	number	of	
different	sources,	obviously	rainwater.	You	might	live	in	a	part	of	the	
country	that	I've	experienced	as	we've	traveled	across	the	country	
many	times.	We	found	that	in	some	parts	of	the	country,	they	don't	
even	have	any	irrigation	systems	because	they	have	plenty	of	
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available	rainfall.	They	don't	have	to	worry	about	channeling	water	
except	away	from	a	field,	if	need	be.	Rainwater	is	a	source	for	you.		

	 You	can	also	capture	that	rainwater,	as	many	of	our	friends	and	
associates	in	Texas	like	to	do,	capture	that	rainwater	and	then	use	it	
over	time.	Well	water,	it's	another	great	source.	The	best	free	source	
that	we	see	out	there	that	is	most	consistent,	provided	that	you	live	
onsite,	is	actually	gray	water,	which	is	the	water	that	is	not	black	
water,	that	you	can	reuse	onsite.	Buy	it	once,	use	it	a	thousand	times	
kind	of	thing.		

	 Irrigation,	if	you	got	an	irrigation	system	that	might	already	be	in	play	
at	your	property,	whether	it's	watering	your	plants	or	your	trees	or	
your	grass,	you	can	then	tap	into	that	irrigation	or	your	flood	
irrigation,	so	this	is	really	considered	...	We're	talking	about	flood,	so	
if	you	have	flood	irrigation	available	to	you,	obviously,	like	we	noted	
before,	that's	best	for	your	trees.	And	then	drip	irrigation,	which	
would	be	your	typical	automated	system	that's	out	there,	where	
you've	got	valves	and	you're	using	a	municipal	water	source.	Then	
you're	also	then	with	the	drip	emitters,	it's	just	doing	drip	usually	at	a	
certain	gallon	per	hour	in	one	location	that	then	can	help	drip	and	
irrigate	a	specific	plant	area.	Sprinklers,	just	like	you	see	at	grass,	it	
sprinkles	all	over	everything,	so	it	emits	a	large	array.	There's	a	lot	
more	evaporation	likely,	but	if	that's	available	to	you,	that	is	an	
option	to	be	able	to	grow	your	food	with.		

	 Available	sources,	what	is	it?	Is	it	a	municipal	source,	which	is	
typically	our	drip	and	our	sprinkler	source?	Is	it	a	flood	irrigation	
source,	more	county-controlled?	Is	it	your	own	source?	You	own	it,	
you	have	your	own	well	water.	Rainwater,	is	it	then	variable	on	your	
bed?	Then	gray	water,	it's	ones	that	you've	already	bought	once	and	
you	can	just	keep	reusing.		

	 Couple	of	quick	tricks	to	tap	into	that	free	water	source.	Gray	water	
is	any	wastewater	generated	in	the	home	except	for	your	toilets.	
Recommended	sources,	I'm	going	to	give	them	to	you	in	order	of	
ease	to	re-plumb,	is	your	AC	condenser	line.	If	you	live	in	a	hot	area	
where	you	actually	have	an	air	conditioner,	the	time	where	you	likely	
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need	the	most	water	is	in	the	time	when	you're	using	the	air	
conditioner	most.	Just	using	that	AC	condensate	line	that's	
continually	putting	out	droplets	of	water,	you	can	actually	reroute	it	
to	certain	planting	beds	and	get	a	free	source	of	water	for	that	
season.		

	 Ten	to	50	gallons	per	week	in	the	summer	is	what	we've	experienced	
for	the	weeks	that	the	air	conditioner	is	on.	If	you've	got	a	higher	
ambient	humidity,	it's	going	to	be	even	higher	than	the	50-gallon	
mark.	If	you've	got	really	low	ambient	humidity,	like	we	do	here	in	
the	Phoenix	area,	you're	going	to	be	closer	to	that	10	gallons.	There's	
some	volume	respect	to	what's	coming	out	of	that	washing	machine.	
Eighty-five	to	100	gallons	per	person,	per	week,	is	typically	used	by	a	
washing	machine	in	order	to	do	your	loads	of	laundry.	We	anticipate	
that's	at	least	two	loads	of	laundry	per	person	if	you're	doing	just	one	
for	the	entire	week,	your	darks	and	your	lights.	Now	you	might	have	
a	high-efficiency	washing	machine,	which	would	then	decrease	that	
potentially	by	half	in	terms	of	your	gallons	per	person,	but	usually	
not	more	than	that.	Washing	machine,	good	source	of	water,	really	
good	especially	if	you're	only	watering	once	a	week.	Really	good	
source	for	your	fruit	trees.		

	 If	you	can't	get	flood	irrigation,	consider	tapping	into	your	washing	
machine	in	your	laundry	room,	but	start	using	non-chlorine	bleaches	
and	things	like	that.	Be	very	careful.	Your	typical	surfactants,	
however,	in	your	soaps	like	a	Tide	without	bleach,	so	typical	laundry	
soaps,	are	actually	good	surfactants	that	help	break	up	clay	soils.	If	
you	have	nasty	clay	soil,	that	washing	machine	water	can	be	of	
benefit,	especially	if	you	get	soaps	that	have	other	base	chemicals	
and	micronutrients	that	actually	are	beneficial	to	your	stone	fruits.	
Stone	fruits	are	one	of	the	best	ones	that	grow	off	of	washing	
machine-type	water	just	because	of	the	nature	of	the	surfactants	in	
the	soaps	that	people	use	to	wash	their	laundry.	Look	out	for	Oasis	
soaps.	That's	some	of	the	better	stuff	if	you're	concerned	about	that.		

	 Shower,	70	to	100	gallons	per	person,	per	week,	provided	that	you're	
showering	every	day,	even	if	it's	just	a	15-minute	shower.	Then	
you've	got	a	huge	volume	of	water	that's	there	available	for	you	on	a	
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regular	basis.	Tub,	about	25	gallons	per	kid	bath,	not	filling	the	entire	
thing	up,	but	about	25	gallons.	For	an	adult,	it's	usually	averaging	
around	35	to	50	gallons,	just	depending	on	the	size	of	your	tub.	That	
is	also	a	great	water	source,	especially	when	you	think	of	the	
frequency,	and	that's	really	what	you	want	to	look	at.	It's	what's	your	
frequency	of	use,	and	that	helps	you	determine	if	any	of	these	
sources	are	viable	for	the	types	of	things	you're	growing.		

	 My	shower,	because	I'm	using	it	every	day,	is	a	viable	source	for	the	
things	that	need	potentially	water	daily,	which	would	be	my	
traditional	grow	beds.	We	do	like	to	stay	away	from	root	vegetables.	
We	typically	like	to	use	things	that	are	growing	out	of	a	gray	water	
system	that	are	growing	a	stem	and	growing	the	fruits	because	
there's	a	natural	filtration	process	already	indicative	to	that,	as	
opposed	to	when	you	have	a	root	vegetable.	Then	the	actual	water	is	
touching	the	plant	itself	and	the	part	that	we	actually	eat,	so	you	
want	to	be	a	little	more	careful	with	that	and	what	you're	putting	
down	the	drain.	That's	basically	on	that.	Bathroom	sink,	that's	
another	option.	It's	already	got	a	little	bit	of	gravity	feed	if	you	think	
about	where	your	bathroom	sink	actually	exists	in	your	house	
relative	to	an	exterior	wall.	You	can	actually	tap	in	and	tap	out	of	that	
side	wall	and	you	have	a	little	bit	of	gravity	feed	there,	which	makes	
it	a	little	bit	easier.		

	 Reverse	osmosis.	Now	if	you	got	an	RO	system	under	your	sink	in	
your	kitchen	to	get	you	that	wonderful	purified	water,	for	every	
gallon	you	drink,	there	is	about	six	to	10	gallons	that	go	down	the	
drain.	What	we	experience	is	about	13	to	21	gallons	per	person	every	
week	of	available	water	through	that	little	line.	When	you	start	these	
systems,	they	basically	set	the	line	up	so	that	it	actually	goes	down	
the	drain,	so	it	goes	to	your	unit	underneath	your	sink.	You	got	the	
little	filter	things,	and	it	has	a	little	line	that	taps	in	right	onto	your	
sewer	line.		

	 You	can	tap	it	into	that	and	tap	into	that	sink.	Or	what	we	can	
recommend	is	you	do	a	five-eighth-inch	hole	right	out	the	side	and	
then	just	put	that	quarter-inch	line	basically	right	outside	and	you	
can	put	it	on	some	other	drip	emitters	to	some	specific	plants.	As	you	
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drink	the	water,	it	will	automatically	go	through	those	lines.	It	is	
pressurized	as	it	comes	out	of	that	system.	It's	just	how	those	
systems	work.	They	need	to	be	pressurized	in	order	for	the	system	to	
work	correctly.		

	 Let's	dive	a	little	deeper	now.	We	looked	a	little	bit	at	sources	of	
where	the	water	is	going	to	come	from.	Now,	let's	look	at	design.	
Four	keys	to	success	in	designing	your	irrigation	system.	Number	one,	
know	what	your	plant	needs.	Number	two,	set	enough	valves	to	be	
able	to	accommodate	it	based	on	the	amount	of	pressure	you	have	
available	from	your	source.	Plan	to	automate	and	and	then	align	with	
weather	stations.		

	 Number	one,	planting	needs.	There's	three	major	planting	zones	that	
we	talked	about,	your	grow	beds,	your	perennials,	and	your	trees.	If	I	
was	going	to	take	a	side	cut	from	a	landscape,	I	just	look	at	this.	We	
like	to	do	things	in	layers.	We'll	have	a	tree	layer,	a	bush	layer,	which	
is	our	perennials,	let's	just	say	that.	Then	we	got	a	grow	bed	layer.	In	
each	of	these	layers,	we	need	a	separate	line	for	each	of	these	layers.	
Let's	say	here's	my	pathway	just	sitting	up	on	the	side	back	there.	We	
got	a	grow	bed	layer,	we	got	a	pathway.	What	I'm	going	to	want	to	
have	is	I	want	my	grow	line	aligned	based	on	my	plant	need,	closest	
to	the	interior	of	my	path,	but	not	underneath	my	bed,	and	this	will	
actually	help	take	care	of	my	grow	bed	space.		

	 Then	I	want	another	line	for	my	perennials.	Well,	there's	spaghetti	
lines	that	go	up	there.	The	quarter-inch	lines,	in	order	to	set	my	drip	
lines	can	go	across	that,	so	a	separate	line	for	those	ones.	Then	a	
separate	line	also	for	my	trees	so	I	can	set	those	drip	emitters	up	if	I	
need	to	use	them.	Flood	irrigation	not	necessary.	Flood	irrigation	
typically	won't	allow	you	to	get	water	on	a	daily	basis,	and	so	if	you	
have	things	that	require	a	daily	basis-type	watering,	then	you're	
going	to	need	to	find	a	different	source.	Using	a	irrigation	system	tied	
to	your	home	water,	that	would	be	pretty	much	the	most	effective	
and	most	predictable	format	that	you	can	get	on	that	one.		

	 Moving	again	to	plant	needs,	we	understand	that	in	grow	beds,	the	
annuals	are	going	to	need	between	four	and	12	inches	daily	of	water	
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that	can	then	percolate	down.	When	we	go	by	inches,	we're	talking	
more	about	depth.	Talking	about	four	inches,	that	the	water	can	
actually	get	about	four	inches	to	12	inches	deep	almost	every	day,	
and	that's	the	max	usage.	We're	always	planning	for	our	max	need	to	
water.	Perennials,	24	inches-plus	down,	so	that's	the	depth	that	the	
water's	going	to	go.		

	 The	reason	we	talk	about	depth	is	because	each	of	you	have	different	
soil	conditions,	and	with	those	soil	conditions	means	that	rather	than	
try	to	accommodate	everybody's	soil	conditions,	say,	"Oh,	it	only	
takes	12	minutes	to	water	your	plants,"	it	could	take	four	hours	on	a	
low	drip	just	to	get	it	down	to	the	right	perc,	the	distance	where	all	
of	our	roots	are	growing,	because	your	soil	is	crazy	clay	like	mine	is.	
Or	it	could	be	super	sandy,	it	only	takes	five	minutes	to	get	down	
there,	but	we	need	more	emitters	across	a	larger	space.		

	 Then	for	trees,	we	want	to	get	down	three	feet	plus,	and	in	all	reality,	
we	want	to	get	down	six	feet	in	order	to	accommodate	our	fruit	
trees.	Now	exceptions,	again,	will	be	bananas.	They	really	only	need	
to	be	down	24	inches,	so	they	need	frequency	of	watering	like	a	grow	
bed,	but	depth	of	watering	like	a	perennial	bed.	Succulents,	these	
only	need	about	four	inches	max,	and	so	very	minimal,	and	they	
don't	need	above	maybe	once	a	month,	and	in	some	cases,	even	less	
than	that.		

	 All	right.	Valve-wise,	as	we	are	talking	about	it,	we	have	a	front-yard	
scenario	and	a	back-yard	scenario.	There's	a	fixed	wall	here	and	a	
fixed	wall	here.	This	is	just	a	sample	garden.	What	we	want	to	do	is	
actually	set	this	up	so	we	have	one	valve	that	takes	the	grow	beds,	
and	you'll	see	...	Might	be	a	little	too	small	for	you	to	see,	but	all	this	
brown	area,	this	is	a	designed	grow	bed	within	a	distance	that	can	be	
easily	maintained	and	harvested.	This	is	a	conversion	to	a	front	yard.	
With	all	of	this	here,	we've	got	one	valve	that	can	take	up	about	10	
sprinkler	heads,	so	10	heads,	and	each	head	can	usually	take	up	to	a	
12-foot	radius.		

	 We	want	to	map	this	out.	We	can	do	up	to	10	heads,	and	this	is	a	
specific	type	of	head	we'll	get	to	later	and	exactly	what	type	of	spray	
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head	we'd	use	for	this.	You	can	get	up	to	a	12-foot	diameter	in	a	
space	up	to	10	heads	on	that	12-foot	diameter,	but	that's	a	max.	You	
always	want	to	go	a	little	less	than	that	in	terms	of	the	square	
footage	that	it	can	be	accommodated	to.	You'll	want	to	map	it	out.	
Get	a	scale	drawing	of	your	property	and	be	able	to	map	out,	okay,	if	
I'm	spray	watering	this	whole	area	and	that's	a	12-foot	radius	and	I	
want	there	to	be	overlap	between	my	spray	heads.	I	literally	want	
the	edges	to	fully	overlap	wherever	my	spray	heads	are.	I	want	them	
to	fully	overlap	and	ensure	that	I've	got	coverage	in	every	square	foot	
that	I've	got	with	that.		

	 Again,	12-feet	radius	circles.	Basically,	you	can	cut	them	out,	make	a	
scale	drawing	of	it,	print	something	out,	make	a	scale	thing	so	you	
can	figure	out	how	many	heads	they	can	get	on	one	valve,	and	that	
would	be	the	max.	Again,	it's	with	a	specific	type	of	spray	head.	You	
may	only	be	able	to	get	five	if	you're	trying	to	do	a	larger	radius	or	
with	a	traditional	spray	head.	We'll	get	to	the	materials	in	a	little	bit,	
but	max	10,	12-foot	radius.		

	 Now	the	second	valve	group	that	you	want,	that's	for	my	grow	beds,	
my	one	set	of	valves	I	need	for	my	grow	beds.	I	might	need	multiples.	
For	instance,	if	my	front	yard	I	can	get	all	of	them	here,	my	back	yard	
with	my	raised	beds,	again,	I'm	looking	at	the	same	kind	of	square	
footages.	What	ends	up	getting	is	that	you	can	only	go	about	...	If	you	
have	65	psi,	you	can	do	about	300	lineal	feet	of	tubing.	That	goes	for	
your	other	valves	as	well.	Let's	say	that	in	my	back	yard	...	My	front	
for	my	grow	beds.	I'm	going	to	have	my	front	grow	beds	and,	let's	
see,	it	looks	like	I	can	probably	get	away	with	just	one	valve	in	the	
front.	Now	I'm	going	to	need,	looks	like	probably	two	valves	in	the	
back,	and	so	I've	got	a	total	of	three	valves	dedicated	just	to	grow	
beds.		

	 Now	number	two,	my	perennials.	I	see	I've	got	all	these	perennials	
here	and	with	my	perennials,	I	typically	only	want	to	go	a	hundred	
lineal	feet	of	my	half-inch	line.	That's	the	type	of	lines	we	typically	
use	is	a	half-inch	line	with	emitters	coming	off	of	that,	smaller	
emitting	tubing,	but	only	up	to	a	hundred	feet	per	valve.	Let's	say	I've	
got	one	in	the	front	yard	[inaudible	00:20:46]	which	are	really	my	
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bushes	and	stuff.	I've	got	one	in	the	front	and	looks	like	I	could	
probably	get	away	with	just	one	in	the	back,	so	I've	got	two	valves	
there.		

	 Now	for	my	trees,	I	can	get	up	to	300	lineal	feet	for	my	trees.	I	look	at	
where	my	trees	are	at,	so	I	can	do	one	valve	and	it	then	
circumnavigates	the	entire	space.	Minimum,	I'm	going	to	have	one.	
But	what	I'm	likely	going	to	do,	since	I've	got	so	many	perennials	in	
the	back	yard	and	so	many	grow	beds,	I'm	going	to	probably,	if	I	want	
to	increase	my	production	...	Let's	say	these	were	all	banana	trees	
rather	than	citrus	trees,	so	if	they're	all	banana	trees,	then	I'm	going	
to	treat	them	like	grow	beds,	which	means	I	need	to	add	another	
valve.		

	 For	this	particular	property,	we're	going	to	need	at	least	a	six-valve	
system	and	a	six-valve	timer	box.	Up	to	six	valves,	at	least	that,	but	
I'm	going	to	probably	be	...	I'm	going	to	want	to	oversize	by	at	least	
two	valves,	so	I'm	going	to	want	to	get	an	eight-valve	system	just	to	
make	sure	that	I'm	oversizing	by	my	capacity,	because	you	might	
come	back	later	and	then	convert	over	to	additional	grow	beds	and	
you'll	just	want	to	make	sure	you	have	the	capacity	for	it	because	it's	
hard	to	go	back	and	then	retrofit	this	stuff.	It's	kind	of	painful,	
especially	when	it	comes	to	the	automation	of	it.	That's	why	I'm	
giving	you	that	recommendation	now.		

	 All	right.	To	automate	the	system,	my	favorite	are	these	two	systems.	
This	is	a	Hunter	Hydrawise	and	then	the	Rachio,	R-A-C-H-I-O.	This	
Rachio	systems	can	actually	...	They	need	access	to	the	Internet,	and	
then	you	can	actually	link	them	to	your	phone	and	you	can	actually	
update	the	system	from	your	phone.	You	can	automate	the	system,	
but	it'll	also	track	with	weather	stations,	making	it	really	easy	to	
control	every	valve.		

	 Now	the	Hunter	system	I	typically	get,	they	usually	have	an	eight-
valve.	They've	got	a	24-valve.	I	think	it's	12,	24.	Basically,	these	ones	
are	usually	eight	and	16	valves.	Sorry,	this	one	ends	up	12,	24,	and	
then	it's	all	increments	of	12,	basically	12,	24.	That's	the	valve	
process	that	you	have	on	those	professionally.	These	are	my	favorite,	
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again,	because	it's	easier	to	automate	it,	something	I	can	turn	on	and	
off	while	I'm	in	the	field	from	my	phone.	If	I'm	needing	to	fix	an	
irrigation	thing	here	and	my	box	happens	to	be	over	here,	I	don't	
have	to	go	all	the	way	to	the	front	yard,	change	something,	hurry	and	
run	back	in	the	back	yard	and	see	if	it	worked	and	then	back	and	
forth.	You	want	to	eliminate	all	that	back	and	forth,	so	I	can	use	an	
app	that	then	allows	me	to	access	that	box.	I	can	turn	on	my	valve	
six,	per	se.	I	can	test	it	out,	turn	it	off,	and	then	fix	something.	Turn	it	
on,	turn	it	off,	all	from	that	one	location.		

	 The	other	advantage	it	gives	us	as	well	is	that	if	you	are	using	crews	
and	maintenance	people,	you	can	actually	give	them	access	or	give	
them	an	account,	the	maintenance	account,	and	they	can	then	turn	it	
on	and	off	and	it	can	track	who	changes	the	timer.	What	also	
happens	is	that	it	can	automate.	If	it	senses	rain,	and	that's	really	
what	this	fourth	thing	is.	Aligning	with	a	weather	station	allows	you	
to	then	get	updates	on	exactly	how	much	rain	and	water	you've	
received	and	it	will	automatically	augment	your	watering	to	then	
offset	what	rain	you	might	have	already	received,	thereby	minimizing	
the	amount	of	water	you're	having	to	then	pump	into	the	system	in	
order	to	keep	your	plants	healthy	and	happy.	That's	the	fourth	one	
for	that.		

	 Next	step	is	all	about	installation.	Now	the	installation	component	
can	be	complicated,	but	to	simplify	it	for	you,	the	first	method	that	
we	talked	about	was	flood	irrigation.	Now	one	of	the	easiest	ways	to	
figure	out	flood	irrigation	isn't	with	a	laser	level.	You	could	do	that	
and	do	a	laser	level,	but	you	can	do	it	the	way	the	Indians	did	it.	They	
would	have	their	source	point,	whether	it	be	a	covert	that's	got	your	
screw	type	covert	and	the	water	just	flows	out	of	that.	You	can	do	it	
that	route.	Then	you	literally	just	use	a	hoe,	and	wherever	the	water	
flows,	then	you	can	start	using	a	hoe	to	dig	the	little	troughs	and	
then	get	the	water	to	move	down	those	rows,	just	like	we're	showing	
here.	You	can	do	that	route.		

	 Doesn't	need	a	laser	level	for	that,	but	if	you	live	in	a	more	
topography,	if	you	got	a	lot	of	movement,	water's	going	to	move	fast,	
obviously,	for	you,	depending	on	which	direction	it's	going.	You	may	
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have	to	actually	use	flood	irrigation	and	then	you	create	berms	and	
you're	actually	building	up	soil	and	then	planting	your	trees	and	
plants	on	or	very	close	to	those	berms	in	order	to	then	receive	of	
that	water.	A	lot	of	the	permaculture	techniques,	permaculture	
design	talks	about	that,	creating	your	swales	where	you	can	dig	down	
one	side,	berm	up	on	the	other	side	in	order	to	slow	that	water	flow	
and	to	be	able	to	capture	more	for	the	plants	to	grow.	There's	flood	
irrigation.		

	 Trees,	berries,	bushes,	do	we	want	to	do	rows?	We	talked	a	little	bit	
about	that.	With	the	trees,	obviously	that's	the	number-one	use	for	
flood	irrigation,	but,	again,	it	does	not	come	on	a	regular	basis.	You	
may	only	be	able	to	get	it	once	a	week	or	maybe	once	a	month,	and	
in	some	parts	of	the	country,	you	don't	even	get	it	at	all.	In	the	
wintertime,	I	know	out	here	they	shut	the	whole	system	down	for	a	
couple	of	months	and	for	other	parts	I'm	sure	they	did	that	as	well,	
and	it	might	be	too	long	for	the	health	of	your	trees	and	plants.		

	 Now	another	form	of	flood	irrigation	is	actually	the	best	one	yet.	If	
you're	going	to	be	doing	farm	rows	and	you're	wanting	to	do	more	
annual	plantings,	we	don't	typically	use	flood	irrigation	for	a	lot	of	
our	farm	products	because	we	can	grow	even	faster	in	a	flood	
irrigation	method	that's	more	aquaponic	or	hydroponic.	Here's	a	
sample,	an	elegant	edible	landscape.	They're	actually	done	by	natural	
pools	by	Supreme	Pools.	Those	are	some	key	figures	on	it.	You	can	
see	this	particular	pool	design	that	uses	this	raised	bed.	This	is	the	
bed	we're	looking	at	on	the	left	there.	This	is	that	same	bed	that	
we're	showing	here.	The	water	actually	pushes	up	underneath	the	
substrate	and	then	that's	where	we	grow	the	plants,	and	then	it	
filters	the	water	and	then	pours	out	through	the	scuppers.	Really	
cool	system,	really	cool	way	to	do	things.		

	 It's	an	ebb-and-flow	system	to	water	those	plants.	Ebb	and	flows	
work	even	better	because	in	an	ebb	and	flow,	basically	what's	
happening	is	that	we've	got	to	pour	it	so	the	water	fills	up	and	then	it	
drains	back	out.	It's	going	to	fill	up	and	flood	the	space.	You	got	all	
the	plants	in	there.	The	reason	these	work	even	faster	is	that	as	the	
water	drains	out,	it	actually	sucks	air	into	the	roots.	With	more	air	in	
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the	roots,	you	actually	can	metabolize	a	lot	more	nutrient,	which	
allows	the	plants	to	then	grow	even	faster.	As	the	water	recedes,	it	
literally	sucks	the	air	in	and	it's	a	really	cool	process.	It	gives	the	full	
irrigation,	swells	the	roots,	swells	the	entire	plant,	and	then	as	it	
drains	out,	sucks	in	air	and	then	metabolizes	more	nutrient.		

	 This	is	a	sample	of	what	I've	got.	This	is	my	little	greenhouse	in	my	
back	yard,	and	these	are	all	ebb-and-flow	beds,	each	of	these	ones,	
and	they're	connected	to	my	aquaponics	tank,	as	you	can	see	here.	
I've	just	got	a	75-gallon	aquaponics	tank	that	then	ebbs	and	flows	on	
a	specific	timer.	They're	little	smart	timers,	so	they	can	track	with	my	
phone,	but	it'll	ebb	and	flow	inside	of	these	beds,	allowing	me	to	
grow	a	lot	of	my	starts.	We	get	things	to	grow	a	lot	faster.	It's	about	
30%	faster	in	our	ebb-and-flow	system	than	just	in	an	in-ground	
scenario.	Flood	irrigation	can	work	and	can	be	optimized	for	even	
higher	production,	and	this	is	the	way	we	like	to	do	it.		

	 Now,	let's	talk	about	raised-bed	scenarios.	Now	we	at	Agriscaping	
call	it	a	water	blanket.	I'm	going	to	show	you	a	couple	of	pictures	of	
the	water	blanket.	This	was	a	conversion	that	we	originally	did	off	of	
grass.	You	can	see	the	grass	here	at	this	property.	This	was	all	grass,	
all	where	you	see	the	rock.	That	grass	was	cut	out.	The	original	
watering	system	was	then	augmented.	They	were	stubbed	up,	up	
inside	of	these	beds,	and	then	from	the	stub-out,	we	did	this.	This	is	a	
half-inch	line	all	around	the	perimeter.	We	create	a	full	loop	to	
equalize	the	pressure	across	the	entire	bed,	and	then	we	have	
quarter-inch	emitter	tubing	across	the	center.	These	have	little	drip	
emitters.	These	ones	are	set	at	six	inches	on	center	and	they're	12	
inches	apart.		

	 If	I	zoom	in	a	little	bit	on	these	little	components	here,	you'll	see	the	
different	pieces.	Here's	the	drip	tubing,	about	one	gallon	per	hour,	
per	drip	emitter	that's	along	those	tubing,	and	we	make	it	so	it	
literally	is	like	a	blanket.	Doesn't	get	tangled	up,	holds	to	the	surface.	
We	can	put	mulch	over	the	top	of	it.	Here's	the	corner	components,	
and	here's	the	connection	point	to	the	riser	coming	up	from	the	
ground.	This	allows	us	also	to	be	able	to	take	this	entire	thing	off	the	
bed,	if	necessary,	to	amend	the	soil	and	dig	down	and	clean	it	all	up	
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and	then	put	it	back	because	it	can	actually	swivel	across	this	joint.	
Any	way	we	turn	it,	it	can	swivel	off	that	joint.	Makes	it	real	easy	to	
manage.	If	we	need	to	pull	it	off,	we	can	actually	just	pull	back	these	
little	couplers	and	then	pull	the	tubing	out.		

	 Wall	beds	using	that	same	emitter	tubing,	you	got	this	other	way	of	
increasing	the	productivity	in	your	square	footage	if	you	got	a	small	
space	like	this	particular	property.	This	picture	was	taken	during	the	
wintertime,	and	you	can	see	all	these	raised	beds	we	have	on	the	
wall	that	gain	some	benefit	from	the	sun	at	a	lower	angle.	We	can	
actually	still	grow	the	onions	and	the	basil	up	in	these	upper	decks	
because	the	soil	is	warmed	by	the	sun	at	that	lower	angle.	Then	in	
the	summertime,	the	sun	is	higher	straight	up	and	actually	helps	
shield	it	from	the	crazy	Arizona	sun,	allowing	us	to	grow	even	more	
stuff	during	the	summertime.		

	 With	these,	these	also	have	a	water	blanket	effect	where	there's	drip	
emitters	going	through	each	of	these	things	that	can	then	be	turned	
on	and	off	in	connection	with	the	other	systems.	If	you're	doing	wall	
beds	like	this,	I	would	recommend	that	this	be	a	separate	valve.	It's	a	
separate	wall	valve	specific	just	for	these	ones	because	the	timing	
that	they	need	to	stay	on	in	order	to	fully	irrigate	those	systems	is	
less.	For	each	area	that	needs	watering	and	the	frequency,	it	needs	
to	be	accommodated	for	your	system.	If	you're	doing	wall	beds,	it's	a	
separate	valve,	but	you	can	get	multiple	wall	beds	on	those	systems	
pretty	easy.	Again,	you	think	of	the	lineal	footage	and	you	can	get	up	
to	100	lineal	feet	per	valve	is	what	we	recommend	to	get	the	entire	
system	to	work	well.		

	 All	right,	here's	another	example,	some	more	wall	beds	which	you	
can	do	on	a	side	wall.	This	is	from	Flower	Street	Urban	Gardens.	
These	are	guys,	they're	part	of	our	Agriscaping	network,	our	certified	
agriscaping	educators	that	teach	in	a	different	part	of	the	valley	here	
in	Phoenix	area,	and	they're	the	designers	of	these	actual	beds.	If	you	
want	to	check	them	out	they're	pretty	cool.		

	 Now	there's	the	botanical	garden	way.	This	is	where	things	get	really	
quite	astonishing	in	the	opportunity	that	can	be	created	in	your	own	
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landscape	to	both	beautify	and	produce	wonderful	things.	It's	the	
mosaic	culture	is	what	we're	showing	you	here.	Obviously	in	a	three-
dimensional	form,	we	can	do	a	lot	of	different	things,	but	the	
watering	system	is	very	similar	to	what	we	were	just	showing	you.	
The	water	blanket	concept	is	then	taken	into	a	three-dimensional	
form	with	the	same	type	of	drip	emitters	but	in	a	cage	format.	
They're	literally	filling	this	entire	cage	with	the	soil	medium,	but	then	
having	the	irrigation	lines	on	regular	drip	emitters	basically	evenly	
across	that	entire	space	in	order	to	do	crazy,	cool	stuff	like	this.		

	 Also,	in-ground	in	the	botanical	garden,	we've	learned	a	lot	as	we	
worked	with	these	different	landscapes	on	how	to	set	these	systems	
up.	As	I	showed	you	earlier,	to	do	a	tree	line	like	this	with	all	these	
mulberries	and	some	of	these	other	basils	and	things	integrated	in,	
there	are	basically	three	different	lines	going	on	through	this	section.	
We've	got	a	line	watering	just	the	trees	and	they've	got	the	deep	drip	
emitters	that	are	going	down	deep	and	ensuring	that	they're	going	
on	about	once	a	month,	but	going	down	deeply,	slow	and	deep.		

	 Then	we	have	weekly	sprayers,	and	you	can	see	the	little	popups.	
These	are	going	on	almost	every	day,	especially	in	the	summertime,	
to	spray	water	this	entire	area,	but	it's	really	just	focusing	on	the	top	
12	inches	of	soil.	It's	more	frequent	but	less	deep.	Then	the	line	
specific	for	the	trees,	less	frequent	and	much	deeper.	When	you're	
using	the	spray,	what	we	recommend	and	what	the	numbers	were	
that	we	gave	you	on	10	spray	heads	at	12-feet	radius	is	actually	set	
up	for	these	MP	rotators,	which	minimizes	the	amount	of	water	and	
pressure	that	you	need	in	order	to	accommodate	that	entire	space.	
They	do	require	to	be	on	a	little	bit	longer,	but	it's	all	relative	to	the	
depth	that	you're	getting	with	each	of	those	things.		

	 Now	even	with	the	drip	emitter	system,	if	you	only	have	a	drip	
emitter	system,	you've	got	a	bunch	of	poly	tubing	or	you	have	swing	
pipe,	and	that's	what	you've	been	using,	you	can	also	tap	in.	This	is	a	
product	from	Rain	Bird	that	actually	can	be	used	with	an	MP	rotator	
on	the	top	to	get	a	popup	sprayer	conversion	from	a	poly	line	rather	
than	having	to	convert	all	to	a	PVC.	The	type	of	tubing	we	do	
recommend	which	helps	minimize	your	cost	is	actually	rather	than	
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going	PVC,	go	swing	pipe	for	a	lot	of	your	piping	and	then	go	with	this	
type	of	emitter	where	your	popups	are	much	easier	to	add	in.	You	
don't	need	a	bunch	of	glue	and	you	can	set	the	whole	system	up	in	
minutes	rather	than	hours,	and	a	very	effective	system,	very	useful,	
and	you	can	move	them	around	as	you	need	it.		

	 You	can	reset	them	without	having	to	cut	pipe	and	re-glue	stuff.	It's	a	
little	more	flexible	and	easier	to	then	replace,	if	need	be.	It	does	last	
a	long	time,	especially	if	you're	using	swing	pipe.	If	you	don't	know	
what	swing	pipe	is,	there's	poly	line	which	is	.71	inch	line	that	it's	
black	tubing	and	it's	usually	pretty	thin.	Now	that's	your	typical	poly	
tubing.	Poly	tubing	will	last	about	10	years	and	then	it	goes	to	waste.		

	 Now	the	swing	pipe	is	the	same	exterior	diameter,	but	it's	shorter.	
It's	a	half	inch	on	the	interior,	much	thicker	wall.	Sometimes	they	call	
it	flexible	PVC,	and	then	that	pipe	can	also	then	be	used.	You	can	use	
the	same	couplers	as	you	do	for	the	poly,	but	a	much	more	rigid	
surface	and	they	don't	leak	as	much.	They'll	last	a	whole	lot	longer.	
You	get	at	least	twice	as	much	life,	if	not	three	times	as	much	life,	out	
of	these,	and	if	you	ding	it	with	a	shovel,	it's	not	going	to	cause	a	
leak.		

	 If	you	ding	the	poly	with	a	shovel,	it's	going	to	cause	a	leak	and	then	
some,	and	at	the	10-year	point,	you	pretty	much	have	to	replace	the	
entire	system,	whereas	with	the	swing	pipe,	you	don't	have	to	
replace	it.	It	has	as	good	a	longevity	as	your	typical	PVC	and	not	as	
brittle.	Like	many	of	you	have	probably	experienced	with	PVC,	as	
they	get	older,	if	you	hit	it	just	a	little	bit,	it	can	burst	the	entire	thing.	
They	just	shatter,	and	the	shards	that	end	up	happening	is	going	to	
be	problematic,	whereas	this	newer	swing	pipe	doesn't	have	that	
shardability,	I	guess	you	could	say.	It	doesn't	shatter.	It's	not	as	brittle	
as	the	other	stuff	was.	That	can	be	very	useful.		

	 Now	deep	into	the	water	wisdom,	let's	dive	a	little	deeper.	The	
number-one	question	we	get	is	how	long	should	I	water?	The	answer	
is,	it's	not	about	time.	Again,	it's	about	depth.	You	can	audit	your	
own	watering	system.	You	don't	need	a	bunch	of	cans	out	there.	
What	you're	looking	at	is	once	you	get	your	water	system	up,	you're	
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going	to	want	to	then	turn	it	on.	Let's	say	you	put	it	on	in	even	
increments.	Let's	say	I'm	testing	my	water	valve	out	for	my	grow	
beds.	I've	got	my	little	spray	emitters	and	the	MP	rotators,	and	I've	
turned	it	on.	Let's	say	I	just	put	it	on	for	10	minutes.	I	turn	it	on	for	10	
minutes,	and	then	I'm	going	to	let	it	soak	in	for	equal	amount	of	
time,	10	minutes,	and	I'm	going	to	wait.	We	wait	those	10	minutes	
and	I	go	out,	I'm	going	to	use	a	screwdriver	to	see	how	deep	that	
actually	went,	how	deep	did	that	water	go	when	I	put	it	on	for	that	
amount	of	time.		

	 Now	let's	say	that	I'm	trying	to	get	to	12	inches	or	I'm	trying	to	even	
just	get	to	four	inches,	and	it	only	goes	down	two	in	those	10	
minutes.	It	only	goes	down	two	in	10	minutes	and	I	want	to	get	to	
four,	then	I'm	going	to	double	the	amount	of	time	on	my	control	box.	
You	can	turn	it	on	and	then	set	it	up	that	way.	That	should	
predictably	allow	me	to	get	down	to	the	depth	that	I	needed	to	get	
to.		

	 Now	the	two	places	we	check	again,	raised	beds,	in-ground	beds,	and	
then	trees	and	then	we	like	to	check	the	bushes,	too,	again	at	the	
same	increments	that	we	were	talking	about.	With	our	trees,	we	
want	to	get	down	at	least	three	feet.	In-ground	beds,	we're	looking	
at	12	inches.	Raised	beds,	between	four	inches	and	12	inches,	just	
depending	on	what	we've	got	growing	and	how	much	space	we	have	
in	those	things.	Then	for	our	bushes,	it's	two	feet.	We	want	to	make	
sure	that	the	bushes	go	down	at	least	two	feet	into	the	ground,	and	
you	can	use	a	four-foot	piece	of	rebar.		

	 Usually,	we'll	take	that	piece	of	rebar,	bend	that	piece,	just	bend	the	
top	six	inches.	That	allows	us	to	push	it	through,	and	it	will	go	
through	the	soil	that	is	wet.	Once	it	hits	dry	soil,	it	stops.	That's	how	
that	works,	and	so	that's	how	you	can	get	your	measurement	to	
figure	out	the	depth	at	which	your	water	went	in	accord	with	what	
you	watered	it	at,	and	we	want	to	get	them	down	to	these	depths	
here.	Whatever	it	takes	for	your	system	to	water	to	those	depths,	
add	an	increment,	then	that's	what	you	want	to	do	and	then	using	
the	frequencies	that	we	talked	about	earlier.		
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	 Watering	schedules,	here	we	go	again.	Herbs,	18	inches	plus,	deep,	
every	three	to	five	days.	We	want	our	seeds	one	or	two	times	a	day	
via	spray,	another	reason	we	like	using	spray,	because	then	we	can	
actually	get	a	great	seed	growing,	where	if	we're	just	using	drip	
system	or	flood	irrigation,	we	could	have	some	challenges	with	our	
seed	growth	potential.	It	certainly	limits	how	often	we	can	plant	if	
we're	doing	that.		

	 Vegetables,	we	can	do	that	daily,	12,	18	inches.	We	just	need	to	
make	sure	that	the	water	is	still	down	there.	Once	the	top	two	inches	
dry	out,	that's	when	you	need	to	re-water	for	everything	other	than	
seeds.	If	the	top	two	inches	is	dry,	now's	the	time	to	re-water.		

	 New	trees,	weekly,	down	to	three	feet	except	for	palms.	They	don't	
need	to	go	down	three	feet.	They	can	just	go	down	two	feet	and	
they'd	be	fine.	Rose	vine	bushes,	every	three	to	five	days,	down	12	
inches	plus.	Really	what	we're	going	for	and	again,	setting	up	our	
system	to	be	able	to	go	24	inches	down.	And	watch	the	water.	Over-
watering	can	cause	some	challenges,	especially	for	your	younger	
plants.	Things	that	can't	accommodate	such	floods	will	die.	The	roots	
will	rot,	and	you'll	have	some	major	challenges.	Be	on	the	lookout	for	
that.		

	 Now	when	we're	mounding,	we	like	to	take	that	same	drip	irrigation	
system	and	we	can	actually	drape	it	inside	the	hill.	We	can	do	the	
mounds	that	way,	but	often	what	we'll	use	is	half-inch	line	over	the	
entire	thing	rather	than	doing	the	little	drip	[inaudible	00:39:26].	
We'll	use	half-inch	that	have	inline	drip	emitters	that	are	12	inches	
on	center	and	then	we	put	them	in	an	offset.	When	we	do	that,	we	
can	actually	put	it	under	the	soil	layer	and	allow	it	to	water	that	
entire	hill	on	that	angle	and	it	does	it	evenly.		

	 The	other	thing	we	like	to	do	is	we'll	do	a	subterranean	watering	
system,	this	little	chimney	kind	of	thing	over	here,	which	you	can't	
see,	and	that	pipe	that	goes	underneath	with	a	perforated	pipe.	It's	
about	12	inches	under	the	soil,	and	so	we	fill	that	up	once	a	week	
and	it	percolates	through	that	entire	hill,	and	that's	another	way	to	
do	it.	You	get	deep	watering,	especially	on	those	things	on	the	upper	
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part,	the	deeper	rooting	stuff,	and	then	for	the	shallow	rooting	stuff,	
it's	down	at	the	bottom.	That	actually	works	pretty	well.		

	 This	is	another	crazy	way	to	do	it.	This	is	another	raised	bed	format,	
but	this	is	underground.	This	is	an	in-ground	raised	bed,	if	you	can	
imagine	that.	This	is	underneath	our	trampoline,	and	we	do	a	lot	of	
these	trampoline	gardens,	which	helps	with	a	number	of	things.	It	
can	actually	protect	against	the	crazy	sun,	the	hot	in	the	summer,	
and	then	actually	it	holds	the	soil	heat,	and	so	it's	actually	warmer	in	
the	winter	and	it's	cooler	in	the	summer.		

	 This	has	also	got	the	drip	emitter	lines	going	through	that.	We	
basically	treat	it	just	like	we	do	a	raised	bed,	and	we	do	that	water	
blanket	perspective,	but	it's	in	an	arc	with	one	point	eventually	
coming	in	on	each	side	and	then	it	goes	around	and	creates	a	full	
loop	and	all	the	way	back.	Creating	a	loop,	equalize	pressure	from	
two	sides	also	important	if	you're	using	the	emitter	tubing	because	
here's	what	happens.	If	you	do	an	emitter	tubing	that	just	goes	and	
then	it	has	an	end	stop	and	it's	got	the	little	drip	emitters	in	it,	the	
water	is	always	flowing	in	just	one	direction.	If	one	becomes	clogged,	
it	will	just	continue	to	pass	by	that	one.		

	 If	you	have	it	in	a	loop,	water	actually	is	able	to	come	from	two	
different	directions.	A	clog	doesn't	last	long	in	a	system	like	this	
because	it	creates	an	oscillatory	effect	between	the	pressure	coming	
from	one	side	and	the	other	side.	If	it	gets	clogged	one	way	and	a	
little	sand	particle	gets	stuck	inside	of	there,	what	ends	up	happening	
is	that	it	pushes	from	the	other	side	and	then	ends	up	dislodging	that	
particular	point	or	it	never	allows	it	to	get	lodged	in	the	first	place.	
Loops	are	better	than	straight	end	dead	ends.	A	loop	is	better	than	a	
dead	end.	We	all	know	that	when	we're	driving.	We'd	much	rather	
have	a	loop	or	a	cul-de-sac	to	be	able	to	turn	around	in	than	to	have	
something	of	an	end,	in	a	dead	end.	

	 With	all	that	said,	we've	gone	through	a	lot	of	content	in	a	fairly	short	
period	of	time,	and	love	to	be	able	to	show	it	to	you	more	and	help	
you	guys	get	your	landscapes	dialed	in.	This	is	a	good	introduction.	
There's	a	lot	of	depth	in	here.	Hope	we	can	go	back	and	review	a	lot	
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of	what	I've	already	shared	with	you	to	get	some	of	the	details.	Hope	
you've	taken	some	good	notes,	too,	because	there	were	some	
specifics	about	the	sizes.		

	 Well,	we've	got	a	mastery	program	with	Agriscaping	that	can	help	
give	you	access	to	videos	like	this	as	well	as	more	to	master	the	art	
and	science	of	agriscaping,	producing	landscapes	that	can	truly	pay	
for	themselves,	reduce	your	utility	bills,	increase	income,	more	
affordable,	healthier,	accessible	food	options	for	yourself.	And	
especially	if	you're	in	a	more	municipal	area,	we'd	love	to	connect	
with	you	and	see	how	we	can	help	improve	your	local	food	economy.		

	 You're	on	the	outskirts,	growing	it	for	yourself,	also	very	key,	and	if	
you	can	minimize	the	amount	of	space	you	need,	all	the	better.	
There's	two	phases	of	the	Agriscaping	mastery	program.	We	call	it	
the	AMP,	two	phases.	There's	a	skill	instruction	phase	and	then	
there's	the	application	phase.	Skill	instruction's	all	done	online,	36	
skills	to	master	the	art.	And	then	we	teach	you	all	about	assessment,	
design,	installation	on	varying	aspects,	building	those	raised	beds,	
building	everything	that	I	showed	you	to	do	what	I	showed	you	there.	
This	is	the	same	course	that	is	the	fundamental	course	for	all	of	our	
Agriscaping	certified	pros.	We	teach	you	the	same	stuff	but	teach	it	
from	a	perspective	of	do-it-yourselfers	and	give	you	access	to	our	
pros	online	that	you	can	ask	questions	from.		

	 Then	living	it,	a	co-creative	project.	When	you	can	put	that	dream	on	
paper	and	have	that	support	system	of	our	team	and	the	pros	that	
can	help	answer	your	questions,	we	can	show	you	how	to	get	that	
$40,000	yard	for	less	than	five	grand	as	you	envision	it,	design	it,	and	
do	it	for	yourself.	We	can	also	show	you	how	to	attract	help,	because	
it's	really	interesting.	When	you	start	growing	food,	people	want	to	
come	help,	and	we'll	show	you	how	to	do	that.		

	 If	you	want	to	lead	it	and	join	us	on	the	bigger	side	of	things,	the	
bigger	perspective	on	what	we're	doing	with	agriscaping	and	go	pro.	
You	can	get	certified	in	a	variety	of	different	certifications	from	
consulting	to	educating	to	design,	installation,	maintenance,	and	
harvesting.	We	have	different	programs	throughout	the	country	that	
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are	continuing	to	grow	around	hubs.	If	you're	interested	in	that,	you	
can	apply	for	free	right	online	and	we	take	people	through	the	same	
process,	assess,	design,	install,	support.	There's	different	certified	
pros	that	can	help	at	any	step	of	the	process	whether	you	want	to	do	
it	for	yourself	and	get	some	help	from	a	certified	educator	or	if	you	
want	to	become	a	certified	pro	yourself.		

	 Here's	a	example	of	the	online	system	that	we	have	and	the	different	
videos.	We	broke	them	down	into	about	20-minute	or	less	
increments,	so	it	makes	it	easy	and	palatable	that	you	can	go	through	
all	the	content.	Multiple	weeks,	you	can	see	we	got	the	seven	full	
weeks	of	the	mastery	program	as	well	as	the	online	portal	with	
professional	support	24/7	where	you	can	ask	your	questions,	get	
direct	answers.	We	got	pros.	We	got	Kelly.	She's	actually	one	of	our	
pros	in	Ohio	and	can	help	answer	questions	as	well	as	others	like	
Adam	[Marley	00:44:38]	in	California	and	others	in	Texas.	There's	a	
lot	of	different	locations	where	we	have	people	starting	out.		

	 If	you	like	it,	join	us.	Let's	upgrade	the	landscape	of	America	
together,	get	things	irrigated,	optimized,	and	healthier	for	you	and	all	
those	that	surround	you.	You	got	the	links	here.	Hopefully,	you	
enjoyed	the	class	for	today.	Give	us	a	like	when	they	come	around	
and	ask	for	it,	and	let	us	keep	bringing	some	of	these	cool	free	
courses	to	the	program.	We	love	to	see	you	as	often	as	we	can.	Find	
us	online	again	at	agriscaping.com.		

Marjory:	 Very	interesting.	I'm	actually	in	a	situation	in	Colorado	where	I	have	
an	opportunity	to	do	flood	irrigation,	and	I'm	kind	of	fascinated	by	
that.	It's	like	back	when	I	was	a	kid.	You	can	dig	a	trench	and	then	
move	the	water	this	way	and	that	way.	I'll	let	you	know	how	that	
goes.	

	 That	was	one	module	of	Justin's	training	for	agriscapers.	Again,	that's	
like	how	to	have	a	beautiful,	edible	lawn.	He	has	a	whole	full	
certification	and	training,	as	he's	pointed	out	in	the	video	here.	All	
you	need	to	do	is	click	on	that	button	to	the	right,	and	you'll	get	
access	to	Justin's	trainings.	He	also	has	a	lot	of	other	really	great	free	
resources	that	are	available.	
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	 Agriscaping.	If	you're	a	landscaper	or	you	know	a	professional	
landscaper,	Justin	was	telling	me	he's	booked	solid,	because	people	
want	edible	lawns.	They're	ripping	out	the	old	landscaping	that	didn't	
produce	anything,	and	now	they're	getting	lawns	that	actually	feed	
them.	Part	of	Justin's	organization	has	much	more	levels	of	training	
to	take	people	to	the	pro	level.	Anyway,	a	really	fabulous	
organization	to	know	about	and	to	get	involved	with;	so,	click	on	that	
button	to	the	right,	and	that'll	get	you	over	to	their	agriscaping.com.	

	 Of	course,	the	button	down	below	that,	if	you	like	this	presentation	
and	appreciate	the	work,	what	the	Grow	Network	is	doing.	Our	
mission	is	homegrown	food	on	every	table,	because	we	recognize	
that's	the	solution	to	many,	many,	many	problems	that	we	face	in	
this	day	and	age.	Click	on	that	button,	and	that	will	let	you	purchase	
a	whole	copy	of	the	Summit	for	yourself.	We'll	send	it	to	you	on	a	
USB	to	your	mailbox.	Again,	purchasing	the	Summit	really	does	help	
support	the	work	of	the	Grow	Network.	

	 This	is	Marjory	Wildcraft,	and	you're	participating	in	the	Home	
Grown	Food	Summit.	

	

	


